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East and North Hertfordshire Primary Care Trust





Charter House

Parkway

Welwyn Garden City

Herts AL8 6JL

29th December 2006

To:  
All General Practitioners


Practice Managers


Nurse Prescribers


District Nurses and Health Visitors


Community Pharmacists

West Hertfordshire and East & North Hertfordshire PCTs

PLEASE CIRCULATE THIS LETTER AND CONTENTS TO ALL PRACTICE TEAM MEMBERS

Dear Colleagues,

Working together to make effective use of NHS resources

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your on-going support in ensuring that NHS resources are used efficiently and effectively.  We recognise the tremendous effort primary care clinicians make on an on-going basis to ensure cost-effective prescribing.  

We are also aware of the influence secondary care prescribing has on primary care and we have now set up a group to ensure consistency across the interface.

The financial position in Hertfordshire requires us to continue with this work in order to minimise service cuts.  Where we can release funds from prescribing without affecting patient care, we need to do this to protect our services.

The SHA has recently re-enforced the achievement of the statin target and now has set a target for proton pump inhibitors.  These targets are given in the table below.

SHA identified areas for cost-savings

	Performance Indicator
	Jul - Sept 2006
	Target **

	Generic Simvastatin, pravastatin and brand simvador as a % of all statin prescriptions
	E&N Herts PCT        = 68%
West Herts PCT       = 70%
	80%

	Generic Omeprazole and lansoprazole 
as % of all proton pump inhibitor prescriptions
	E&N Herts PCT        = 80%

West Herts PCT       = 79%
	90%


**  NB:  Pharmacy leads have been asked to justify  where an individual practice/ PCT does not achieve these targets.

We are aware that General practitioners are working on a range of other areas to save money in prescribing.  

In addition to the above targets, the SHA has asked each health system to:

1. Send out a Restricted list i.e. medicines that are available over the Counter where prescribing should be avoided, where possible.  This list, with an accompanying poster, will be sent out to you in due course.
2. Produce a “Grey ” list – i.e. medicines not recommended locally
3. To reduce waste of prescribed medicines.  

To provide guidance on how we can address these issues:

· We enclose

· A local “Grey list” approved by the Joint Professional Executive Committee in December 2006.  The “Grey” list is a dynamic list that will be updated quarterly.  

· A poster for patients to inform about the switches.   These posters have been modified from work done by a GP practice in West Hertfordshire.
· We are planning an audit between January – March 2007 to collect waste medications and quantify this.  

As part of achieving financial balance this year and to ensure that we do not incur a cost this year, for drugs that will be needed next year, we encourage practices to implement 28-day repeat prescribing.   This will provide two benefits – achieve financial balance this year and reduce waste.  

We are confident that we can work in partnership to ensure that NHS resources are utilised as effectively as possible, and we welcome any comments and ideas from you on how to achieve these goals or on other initiatives which have been demonstrated to improve cost-effective prescribing and which could be introduced locally. 

Yours sincerely,
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Anne Walker                                                      Dr Jane Halpin

Chief Executive                                                  Director of Public Health
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